
Professor Toru Inoue elected as a Fellow of the Mineralogical Society of the America 
 
Professor Toru Inoue of the "Earth and Planetary Systems Science Program, Graduate School of 
Advanced Science and Engineering", who is the director of the "Hiroshima Institute of Plate 
Convergence Region Research", has been elected as a fellow of the Mineralogical Society of 
America (MSA) on October 29, 2021. 
The Mineralogical Society of America was founded in 1919, about 100 years ago. MSA is an 
international academic society in the field of mineral sciences with members around the world, 
mainly in the United States. The title of Fellow is a researcher with outstanding research 
achievements in the field of mineral sciences and is awarded to less than 0.5% of the members of 
the society. Professor Toru Inoue is a pioneer in deep-earth water research. His pioneering research 
on the formation of hydrous magma using ultra-high pressure and high temperature experimental 
methods and the elucidation of water and physical properties in mantle transition layer minerals, 
has made remarkable contribution to the research in the field of internal physical properties of the 
earth. The selection as the Fellow is a recognition of these achievements. 
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October 29, 2021 

 
Professor Toru Inoue 
Hiroshima University 
Kagamiyama 1-3-1 
Higashi-Hiroshima 
739-8526 
Japan 
 
Dear Professor Inoue: 
 
On behalf of the Council of the Mineralogical Society of America, it is my 
pleasure to congratulate you on being elected a Fellow of the Society.  
 
Your nomination by the Fellowship Committee and election by Council attests 
to the high regard that your colleagues have for your scientific activities.  You 
join a distinguished group of individuals who have been recognized for their 
outstanding contributions to the fields of mineralogy, crystallography, 
geochemistry, and petrology. 
 
I invite you as a newly elected Fellow to extend your efforts in service to MSA.  
Service to the Society can take many forms, from active participation on the 
committees, to submitting papers to the journal, to encouraging colleagues and 
students to join. 
 
Because of their distinction in science, the advice and suggestions of Fellows 
are especially important in guiding the Society.  Your ideas for improving 
existing programs, initiating new services, nominating potential honorees, and 
supporting Society activities will be greatly appreciated. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mark Ghiorso 
2021 MSA President 
 

 




